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Weekly Programs  

Dec 04, 2013  

Kitattinny Madrigal Singers  

Dec 11, 2013  

High Point Madrigal Singers  

Dec 18, 2013  

Newton Madrigal Singers  

Dec 25, 2013  

No Meeting  

Merry Christmas!!!  

View entire list...  

Club & District Events  

  
Editor: Carolyn Ottenbreit 

  

This Week:  The Kittatinny Madrigal Singers will entertain us at lunch.  
Guests are welcome. 

Last Week:  No Meeting for Thanksgiving.   

Two Weeks Ago: Mark Turtor introduced us to “Detention Alternatives”, 
a home monitoring system which has replaced residential custody for 
some juveniles in the justice system.  The program focuses on 
rehabilitation through community service, comprehensive case 
management, continued school attendance, and employment.  A 
maximum of 12 juveniles may participate at any given time, supervised 
by 6 officers.  The program has an 86% success rate.  Failure, when it 
occurs, is usually a result of substance abuse (the program includes 
random drug screening). 

Guests:  Caroline Butler (SCCC RoterAct).  Bill Kehoe welcomed our 
guests. 

Announcements: 

The Past Presidents met on Monday, and have presented a slate 
of officers for 2013-2014.  The officers are: 
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No Upcoming Events  

Website Sponsors  

 

 

 
Please visit our Sponsors.  

 
Click here to place your ad  

Editor Matthew Hannum  

If you have any comments or 

questions, please contact the editor.  
 

Matt Hannum – President 

Linda McConville – President Elect 

Pam Lazzaro – Secretary 

Helen Wescott – Treasurer 

Directors – Jerry Nechamkin, Rich Hayzler & Charles 
Grotyohann.  

The Dictionaries have arrived!  Please see one of the school 
captains (Denise Current – Fredon, Tony Torre – Newton, Heidi 
Weber – St. Joseph’s, and Jerry Nechamkin – Andover) if you 
would like to help with the dictionary distribution. 

Dewey Budd received an email from Joy Garcia, a former Rotary 
Exchange student to our Club, from her home in the Philippines.  
She reports that her family is safe, and is thankful for the 
worldwide response to the disaster in the Philippines. 

Jim Porter is selling raffle tickets for the Gift of Life.  Tickets are 
$10 and the winner will receive Superbowl tickets.  Since the 
game is local this year, airfare and hotel are not included.  

Dorian Alu and Barbara Miller have volunteered to help write the 
newsletter going forward.  We are looking for more volunteers. 

Jerry Nechamkin has left signup sheets for the Pancake 
Breakfast on the lunch tables.  If you have already spoken with 
Jerry, look for your name on the sheet. 

Caroline Butler gave the Club an update on RoterAct activities at 
SCCC.   

Picture Fines:  Bob Morganstern was honored by the State 
Commission on Professionalism for exemplifying the best qualities of 
lawyers and serving as a role model. 

Happy $:  

Jan Pasculli let us know that Fred Seplow’s wife, Ann, has been 
diagnosed with uterine cancer – but the prognosis is good. 

Tom Brodhecker was happy to receive a visit from Roberto, an 
exchange student from Brazil 17 years ago.  Roberto’s wife is 
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expecting their second child. 

Caroline Butler was happy to see her brother capture a headline 
in the NJ Herald – “The Butler did it Again!” The Newton High 
School soccer team is going to the State championship! 

Dorian Alu is happy for Caroline. 

George Kaiser is happy for Carolyn Ottenbreit’s service as editor 
of the Newtarian.  14 years! 

John Cuozzo enjoyed a recent musical performance. 

50/50:  Jerry Nechamkin won the 50/50 (but not the pot) for John 
Roberts. 

Today’s Registrar:  Barbara Miller & Bob Morgenstern 

Today’s Greeter:  Nancy Morrisey 

December 11, 2013 Registrars:  George Morville & Mike Murphy 

December 11, 2013 Greeter:  Jerry Nechamkin 

 

 

 
 

 

 


